
[image: image1.jpg]F\eet 0s,
T OSPity,





FLEET HOSPITAL AND COMMUNITY FRIENDS

‘Supporting local Health Care needs’

Minutes of the AGM held at The Church Crookham Memorial Hall on

9th September 2020 at 2pm
Before the meeting started Harrie Glossop gave a Health and Safety briefing plus Covid advice.

Present – Claire Pamment, Harrie Glossop, Caroline Hoare, Dawn Williams, Brian Proctor, Kirsty Arnold, Helen Bellamy, Gwen Easter, Anne Tracey, Helen Parberry, Gillian Collins, Pauline Minty

1. Chairman’s Welcome – Claire Pamment welcomed all to the re-arranged AGM from May which had to be cancelled due to the Covid 19 pandemic and apologized that we were not able to provide refreshments
2. Apologies – Ann Gotting, Geoff Baker, Anne Crampton, Sally McMillan, Anthony Barrell, Karen Vout, Carole Woodford
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting

The minutes were signed as correct.
4. Matters Arising – Helen Parberry said she attended the AGM last year but did not appear in the list of people present.  Helen Bellamy added her to the minutes.
.
5. Chairman’s Report – Claire Pamment
Claire Pamment started her report by indicating that since February every fund-raising event had been cancelled due to Covid and that it was not known when we would re-commence.
Claire outlined the purchases the Friends had made over the year to 31st January 2020

1. New cutlery for inpatients

2. A new scanner for the Urology department which cost £44,000

3. The Friends had donated £3000 to the Samaritans as they were refreshing their equipment and systems

4. Equipment for the community OT’s to the sum of £5,700 in addition the Friends had sponsored a joint activity with the OT department called Lady and the Van where the Friends had equipped the van.  This van allows the OT staff to go into the community and move patients at home which helps prevent hospital admissions 

5. A lockable fridge for the midwives to keep medicines safely.

6. Claire also explained that we continue to support the Phyllis Tuckwell Hospice with £50,000 per year (this was a five-year project, with one more year to run). The Phyllis Tuckwell had sent a written report which indicated that the hospice had supported 172 patients during the past year with 2,800 visits in the GU51 and GU52 postcodes
6. Treasurer’s Report – Brian Proctor

Brian indicated that the finances were still looking strong with £300,000 carried forward, which was monies from legacies, fund raising and subscriptions. Brian indicated that the Friends were still looking for projects to support that fell within the Constitution. 

The Treasurer’s report has been forwarded to the Charity Commission and the accounts have been audited by Menzies, copies of which Brian can email to interested parties.

Brian proposed that we asked Menzies again to audit the accounts which was agreed and seconded by Kirsty Arnold
7. Secretary’s Report – Helen Bellamy 
Helen thanked all the Friends’ for their continued support with the Street collections, Christmas Fayre and raffles and outlined what the Friends had done during the year.

In November two representatives attended the Remembrance Day parade at the Harlington Centre.

The Christmas Fayre was a success thanks to the Fleet Lions and Rotary, the hospital staff who ran a stall, Cynthia Tigwell for her toys and special thanks to the ladies of the Church Crookham WI and their lovely cakes.

We thank the Fleet Lions and Rotary for their input decorating the hospital for Christmas, Mark and the choir for a lovely carol service which this year was kindly organized by Ruth Hunt and Joy Keith two of the ward staff.

In February the Friends organized a very successful quiz night.
Unfortunately, all activities have had to be suspended due to Covid and it is not known what the future holds as far as fund raising goes.

8. Membership Secretary’s Report – Harrie Glossop
Harrie indicated that there had been an increase in membership this year although there are a very small number of local people on the register.  Harrie said that the membership role was being taken over by Ann Gotting but supported by Harrie and it will be Ann doing the April 2021 newsletter.
Harrie gave an update on the hospital and services which have been affected by the virus.

At the beginning of June, the Friends were informed by Frimley Park that the beds and ward staff were being transferred to Farnham Hospital, this was to enable patients to be nursed in single rooms with additional medical cover.  We have been advised that the beds will return to Fleet as soon as it is deemed safe and we really hope this is the case. The ward has been re-decorated.
An update from Fleet Hospital indicates that some clinics are running, the physio, OT and x-ray and scanning departments are open.

The proposed HUB is on hold at present and there is no information about the refurbishment of the hospital.

We will keep the web site updated with further information
9. Election of Committee

Members up for re-election 

Dr Caroline Hoare – President  
Claire Pamment – Chairman

Helen Bellamy - Secretary
Brian Proctor – Treasurer

Harrie Glossop – Vice Chairman and Membership Secretary
The re-election of Caroline Hoare as President was proposed by Claire Pamment and seconded by Gwen Easter. The re-election of the Officers and Committee Members Anne Tracey, Anne Crampton, Gwen Easter, Kirsty Arnold and Karen Vout was proposed by Caroline Hoare and seconded by Helen Parberry.
10. AOB
There was no other business and Claire thanked the Members for coming and closed the meeting at 2.30pm
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